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HONORING GARIFUNA-AMERICAN 

HERITAGE MONTH 

HON. JOSÉ E. SERRANO 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. SERRANO. Mr. Speaker, it is with great 
honor that I rise today to recognize the 217th 
anniversary of the forcible transfer of the 
Garifuna people from St. Vincent to Central 
America, which is to be observed on April 12, 
2014. Each year this day serves as an impor-
tant reminder of the rich history and heritage 
that is an intrinsic part of this community, and 
of the history of the United States. This com-
memoration is the culmination of Garifuna- 
American Heritage Month, which celebrates 
the important and unique contributions of the 
Garifuna community to my home borough of 
the Bronx, to New York City, and to our nation 
as a whole. 

The Garifuna community has a unique herit-
age, language, and culture. As descendents of 
West African slaves, Venezuelan Caribs and 
Arawaks, Garifuna community has long been 
an important part of several nations, including 
Belize, Guatemala, Honduras, St. Vincent and 
the Grenadines, and Nicaragua. The Garifuna 
people first arrived in New York City in the 
1930s as part of the merchant marines, and 
their numbers quickly grew in several neigh-
borhoods. The Garifuna people are now a 
long established part of the fabric of New York 
City, and of my district in the Bronx. Today, I 
am proud to be able to pay tribute to their his-
tory and their future. 

Mr. Speaker, Garifuna-American Heritage 
Month celebrates the unique cultural contribu-
tions and ethnic pride this community has pro-
vided to the melting pot that is New York City. 
I am confident that this month will continue to 
exist as an important cultural landmark cele-
bration for many years to come. I hope my 
colleagues will join me in recognizing the sig-
nificance of April 12th in the history of the 
Garifuna people, and in recognizing their con-
tributions to New York City and to our nation. 
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HONORING MAINE’S PUBLIC 
SAFETY TELECOMMUNICATORS 

HON. MICHAEL H. MICHAUD 
OF MAINE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. MICHAUD. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Maine’s Public Safety Dispatchers 
for their essential service to our communities 
in times of emergency. Maine’s public safety 
telecommunicators are committed to putting 
the safety and interests of the community be-
fore themselves, and I would like to commend 
them for their invaluable hard work and com-
mitment to ensuring our safety. 

These unsung heroes are our country’s ‘‘un-
seen first responders.’’ They are the men and 
women who answer the calls of those citizens 
asking for help with a promise that help is, in 
fact, on its way. We place our trust in these 
individuals every day of the year and rely on 
their knowledge and professionalism as they 
make critical decisions, obtain information, and 
quickly dispatch needed aid. Regardless of the 
call, they always answer with compassion, 

persistence, and patience. As a result, their 
work is imperative to our country’s citizens, 
police, fire and emergency medical assistance 
personnel. 

They remain calm in times of crisis and 
helpful in times of hurting. Their voices guide 
a young mother through infant CPR, talk an 
accident victim out of going into shock, and 
provide comfort to those who have been 
harmed or injured as they wait for emergency 
personnel to arrive. Yet, they seldom witness 
the product of their good work because they 
do not see the young mother’s face when her 
infant begins to breathe again or the accident 
victim’s face as first responders come into 
sight. It is for these reasons that they deserve 
our special appreciation and recognition. 

In addition to the services they directly pro-
vide to the general public, they also handle 
governmental communications related to for-
estry, conservation, highway safety, and nat-
ural disasters. This means that while most in-
dividuals seek shelter during a flood or bliz-
zard, the public safety telecommunicators are 
at their posts ensuring that everyone in their 
communities, including the police officers and 
firefighters, return home safely. 

These telecommunicators are selfless, 
skilled, and often overlooked. Their daily serv-
ice to the public goes without due recognition 
by the many beneficiaries of their services. 
Today, I would like to take a moment and ex-
tend my deepest gratitude on behalf of the 
state of Maine and applaud them for their hon-
orable service. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in recognition 
and appreciation of the many public safety 
telecommunicators of Maine. 
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HONORING THE EAST BAY RE-
GIONAL PARK DISTRICT’S 80TH 
BIRTHDAY 

HON. JERRY McNERNEY 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. MCNERNEY. Mr. Speaker, I am hon-
ored to recognize the East Bay Regional Park 
District (the District) for 80 years of creating 
beautiful parkland and open spaces in both Al-
ameda and Contra Costa Counties. The Dis-
trict has over 114,000 acres, 65 parks and 
1,200 miles of trails, which allow people to 
enjoy nature, outdoor recreation, and environ-
mental education experiences. 

Through its Healthy Parks, Healthy People 
Campaign, the District has worked to promote 
awareness of the parks, trails and events they 
offer to both counties. The District has always 
been forward thinking in planning how to man-
age and conserve our nation’s resources while 
also providing the public with a variety of rec-
reational activities. 

East Bay Regional Parks has been a key 
participant in conservation for eighty years. 
The Park District has been created a master 
plan for the East Bay to preserve our re-
sources through good management while also 
providing the public with a variety of recreation 
and outdoor activities. 

I ask my colleagues to congratulate the East 
Bay Regional Parks on its 80th birthday and to 
recognize its invaluable contributions to our 
natural resources and our communities. 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE 
CLEBURNE COUNTY 911 

HON. MIKE ROGERS 
OF ALABAMA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. ROGERS of Alabama. Mr. Speaker, 
today ask for the House’s attention to honor 
the Cleburne County 911 for their outstanding 
service to the citizens of Cleburne County. 

The second week of April is designated as 
National Public Safety Communicator Week. 
This is a time to honor the telecommunications 
personnel in the public safety community. The 
Cleburne County 911’s mission states that 
they strive to provide effective public safety 
services through the appropriate dispatch of 
fire, police, medical, and rescue units with the 
least possible delay. They live up to this mis-
sion each and every day. 

Like all of East Alabama’s 911 public safety 
personnel, Cleburne County’s Public Safety 
Communicators provide local citizens with an 
invaluable service. They offer peace of mind, 
and they provide the highest level of emer-
gency communications service possible. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in thanking the 
Public Safety Communicators at the Cleburne 
911 for their dedication to protecting the citi-
zens of Cleburne County. 
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HONORING IOWA ASSISTANT PRIN-
CIPAL OF THE YEAR RYAN 
DAVIS 

HON. BRUCE L. BRALEY 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. BRALEY of Iowa. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to congratulate Ryan Davis on being se-
lected as the Iowa Assistant Principal of the 
year. Ryan serves as the assistant principal at 
Vinton-Shellsburg High School in my district. 
Ryan was selected because of his commit-
ment to student success, his vision of student 
learning and his work with parents and the 
community. 

Mr. Davis began his career as a science 
teacher in Minnesota. In 2008, he came to 
Vinton as the assistant principal and at-risk 
coordinator. He received his bachelor’s degree 
from the University of Northern Iowa, his mas-
ter’s degree in educational leadership from 
Southwest State University and his certificate 
in education administration from Saint Mary’s 
University. 

Mr. Davis was selected for this award by a 
committee of Iowa assistant principals, and he 
is now a candidate for National Assistant Prin-
cipal of the Year. Ryan has proven that he is 
a leader at his school and throughout the 
Vinton-Shellsburg community. I’m proud to call 
him a constituent, and congratulate him on all 
of his success. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO SHANE STARK 

HON. TOM LATHAM 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, April 10, 2014 

Mr. LATHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate and recognize Shane Stark of 
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